B513 Planning Meeting, 11th December 2002

Present:  Nigel Baddams, Tony Cass, Anne Funken, Jukka Lindroos, Jose Miranda-Vizuete
1. Previous Minutes

1. Accepted with the additions proposed by Anne.
2. Substation Planning
2. Studies have shown that three caniveau are necessary due to the structure of B513. Two of these will be under the existing transformers and special arrangements will be needed when work is underway in this area. It is agreed that all caniveau should be constructed with the bunker, but Anne still needs to understand the possible impact of construction work on the existing UPS.
3. Nigel’s initial plans have been shown to the bureau d’études and they will come for a first visit this afternoon. They have been told that the room sizes and layout are fixed but that there is some uncertainty for the caniveau. CERN’s geometers took various measurements on Monday afternoon.

4. There was a discussion of the impact of late delivery of the bunker on the electrical installation work. In general, there is no margin. Work has to be complete by the PS startup in mid-March and the installation schedule is tight. Jose noted that even if installation work inside the bunker could start on 3rd November, the concrete dalle would need to cure for 28 days before the transformers could be installed. Anne felt that delaying transformer installation to December would be possible although this might force a delay of the annual tests of the diesel backup system.

5. Jose and Nigel considered that, although feasible, the civil engineering schedule was tight. To ensure that work would be completed on time, the required timetable would have to be included with the appel d’offre, work on the bunker and inside B513 would need to be scheduled carefully and close monitoring would be needed. Jose commented that it would be possible to include penalties for delay but felt that there was still a 25% chance of the bunker being delivered late.

6. Anne noted that, given the manufacturing delays, the 18kV equipment would need to be ordered in February—i.e. well before the closing date for the civil engineering tender.

3. AOB

7. Next Meeting: 14:00, Thursday 19th December
